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Issue 6 

February2017 

From the Desk of Mrs. Golding: 

Did You Know…? 

 Patterns of attendance are established during the early years of 
schooling 

 There is a direct relationship between attendance and achievement.  
Research shows that students who are in school the majority of the time 
do better on standardized tests.   Studies also show that students who 
are absent more often score lower. 

 Being late for school also affects student learning.  If a child is just 10 minutes late for class 
every day, they will miss over 30 hours of instruction over the course of the school year. 

 Poor attendance makes it difficult for students to form positive peer relationships. 

 Many students are able to copy notes and catch up on homework but they can never get back 
what is most important: the discussion that goes on in class that gives meaning to their learning. 

 Students that have learning difficulties are put at even greater risk when they miss school fre-
quently. 

 Children in their early school years who miss out on learning basic skills often experience 
school difficulties later on. 

 

What Can Parents Do…? 

Talk with your child about why it is important to attend school regularly.   

As much as possible, try to avoid scheduling appointments and trips during school hours.   

Make sure that your child stays healthy by eating properly, exercising and getting enough 
sleep.   

Show your child why education is important; give specific examples of how education can 
help them in their life.  

Lead by example; if children see their parents missing work frequently, they may expect to 
be able to do the same thing.    

If your child is having a specific issue at school that is causing them to not want to attend, be 
sure to speak to school staff as soon as possible so they can work with you to solve the 
problem.   

Remember, Attendance Matters!  

February Important Dates: 

 
Feb 6- Public speaking- 1st block Junior, 2nd block– Intermediate 

Feb 7- Gr 4/5 ski/snowboard, school council 6-8pm 

Feb 8- Operations appreciation day 

Feb 9- Ontario Early Years Stay and Play 9-10am 

Feb 10- Dance A Thon- Kindergartens come from 9:30-10:30, 
Grades 1-4 from 11:30-12:40 and Grades 5-8 from 1:50-3:00 

Feb 13- Vaccinations-  Grade 7 students Hep B 

Feb 14- Gr 4/5 ski/snowboard 

Feb 16- Play your Part Assembly- 2:00 

Feb 17- Report cards go home 

Feb 20- Family Day holiday 

Feb 22- Pink Shirt Day (Canada) 

Feb 23- Ontario Early Years Stay and Play 9-10am 

Feb 28- Cancellation date for Grade 4/5 ski/snowboard (in case of inclement weather) 



A special ‘Thank you” 

A special thank you goes out to the Creemore Big Heart Seniors who provided a donation for our Eat Well food programs and 
to Troy Scott, the manager of the Creemore Foodland for his generous donation of goods for our breakfast and snack pro-
grams.  Thanks also goes out to Gwen Anderson for her donation and for volunteering to support these valuable programs at 
NCPS!  

 

Your top eight snow day questions answered 
Bus cancellations and snow days are inevitable in Simcoe County. Each time buses are (or aren’t!) cancelled, the SCDSB 
and the Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortium (SCSTC) receive many questions from students, parents and 
community members. Check out the Sharing Simcoe blog for the top eight questions and answers - visit 
www.sharingsimcoe.com and search for ‘snow’. Remember to follow the SCSTC on Twitter @SCSTC_SchoolBus for bus up-
dates and cancellations.  
 

School bus safety tip from the Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortium (SCSTC) 

Winter weather is here, so please be sure your child’s clothing provides the appropriate protection against the weather while 

waiting for the bus. Students are requested to be at their bus stop at least five minutes before their scheduled pick-up time. 

School vehicle delays of 15 minutes or more are posted under 'View Bus Delays' at the SCSTC website: http://

simcoecountyschoolbus.ca.  

Student information notice for parents of Grade 8 students  
As students progress from elementary school to secondary school, important personal student information is shared which 
eases each student’s transition to secondary school. Sharing this information also improves our ability to program effectively 
to benefit all students. Select student information will be shared at different times as appropriate. The collection and use of 
personal student information for such purposes is authorized under sections 170, 171, 190 Part X and Part XIII of the Educa-
tion Act. All information used for the transition process is limited, secure and protected at all times. Please contact J. Ka-
vanagh, Superintendent of Education for this area, if you would like more information about the transition process at NCPS.  
 

Operations Appreciation Day a chance to say ‘thank you’ 
Feb. 8 is Operations Appreciation Day in the Simcoe County District School Board. We celebrate and recognize our custodi-
ans and operations maintenance employees for the great work they do every day to keep our schools safe and clean. We’d 
like to say thanks to Mr. Charman and Mr. Neil.  Please take a moment to thank these very important staff members on Feb. 
8. Share your support on social media using #props2ops. 
 

Is your child turning four this year? It’s time to register for Kindergarten 

Our school is now registering children for Kindergarten for the 2017-18 school year. Required registration documents include 

birthdate documentation, proof of address and record of immunization. Visit www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten for more infor-

mation. 

The facts of lice: How to prevent and treat this nuisance  
Like everywhere else, there are head lice in Simcoe County. Lice are a nuisance, but do not pose a public health hazard as 
they are not known to transmit any infectious diseases. Anyone can get head lice but kids tend to get them more often be-
cause they can have head-to-head contact with other children during school and play. The best way to keep head lice in 
check is to work together to prevent the spread. 

Schools are required to inform parents when a case of head lice is confirmed, to provide parents with timely information to 
begin their own checks at home. Head lice management and treatment is a responsibility of parents/guardians. 

Here are some tips to help prevent and treat lice: 

 Teach your child not to share personal things like hair brushes, combs and hats. 

 Set a schedule to check your child’s head regularly. Use an area with bright light and look carefully for nits (shells contain-
ing eggs) and live lice in the hair, behind the ears and around the neck and hairline. Nits looks like half the size of the head of 
a pin, shaped like a teardrop and stick to the hair so you can’t blow, flick or easily slide them off. Lice are about the size of a 
sesame seed and are very hard to see because they can crawl and hide but they cannot hop or fly. 
If you find nits or live head lice, you’ll need to use a head lice treatment to kill them. Make sure to follow the directions, and 
then to do a second treatment 7 to 10 days later to help stop the lice from returning. Head lice are not likely to live in clothing, 
furniture or bed linen but it’s a good idea to wash bed linen and hats in hot water and dry them in a hot dryer just in case. 

 
For more information, visit the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit’s website www.simcoemuskokahealth.org or call Health 
Connection at 705-721-7520 or 1-877-721-7520. 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

 

http://www.sharingsimcoe.com
http://simcoecountyschoolbus.ca
http://simcoecountyschoolbus.ca
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten
http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org


2016/2017 NCPS Parent Survey Results 
 

Thank you to our families who completed the survey sent home in January.  The survey was sent in hard copy to each child in the school as well as posted on the school 
website and shared via social media. 44 of the 121 families at NCPS responded, a 36% response rate (vs a 31% response rate for the 2015/2016 school year).  Re-
sponses have been tallied below and last year’s results are also shown as a frame of reference.  

 
We have 91 subscribers to the service mentioned above called, òRemindó.  Some of our families who do not use social media prefer this method as they receive 
mailings of the newsletter and reminders of important school events directly via text message to their phone or to their email inbox.  Instructions to access “Remind” 
are below: 

 

 

In order to be environmentally friendly, practice at NCPS has been to send out the first newsletter mailing of the year as a paper copy.  Subsequent school newsletters 
are available for download from the school web-site within the first week of the month and sent as an email to website subscribers or to anyone subscribed to the 
“Remind” App.  The link to the newsletter is also shared on Twitter, Remind and our Facebook.  Additionally, with updates to our email system, we are now able to 
email newsletters and will be exploring this option in an effort to ensure that all of our families are kept up to date. If you require a paper copy of the newsletter, please 
contact the office and we will ensure that a paper copy is sent home each month.  At this time, we have one family who has requested a paper copy of the monthly 
newsletter.  As feedback from our survey above indicates that not all families are connected to our online updates, we encourage you to contact the office to request a 
paper copy so we can ensure that all of our families are receiving the important information that goes home in our monthly newsletters!    

 

Other ways to stay connected: 
 

You can subscribe to our school website by clicking the link on the upper right hand corner of the home page of the school website http://cre.scdsb.on.ca/  By sub-
scribing, you will be notified when important items such as the monthly newsletter are posted.   

Follow us on Facebook by searching "Nottawasaga & Creemore Public School"   

Follow us on Twitter @ncpscreemore  You can also see our Twitter feed on the right hand side of the home page of the school website.    

Follow our Instagram account @nottawasagacreemore  

Statement 2016/2017 
Strongly Agree / Agree 

2015/2016 survey 
Agree/Strongly Agree 

My child has a positive attitude about coming to school. 100% 98% 

I am pleased with communication between home and school administration. 100% 98% 

I am pleased with communication between home and classroom teachers. 100% 84% 

I read the school newsletter regularly. 89% 90% 

I reference the school website regularly. 74% 52% 

I subscribe to the mailing list for school website updates. 71% 44% 

I reference the school Twitter feed regularly. 45% 40% 

I reference the school Facebook page regularly. 67% 62% 

I reference the school Instagram account regularly. 33% 36% 

I feel welcome when I visit the school. 100% 100% 

That there are opportunities for parents & family members to be involved in the school 100% 92% 

My child has opportunities to participate in learning experiences that interest them 100% 98% 

I am happy with the amount of technology based learning activities in my child(ren’s) class(es) 100% 80% 

I contribute to school fundraisers. 100% 88% 

I am pleased with school discipline policies, procedures, rules and guidelines for behaviour. 100% 98% 

I feel the total cost of field trips and other school events/activities for the year is reasonable. 100% 96% 

Overall, I am pleased with the education my child is receiving at NCPS. 100% 100% 

I subscribe to the “Remind” App Yes - 84% N/A 

How to use òRemindó 

To receive reminders via text message, text “@ncpsp” to 705-302-3415.  You can unsubscribe at any time by replying “unsubscribe @ncpsp” to the 
same number. 

To receive messages via email, send an email (you can leave the e-mail and subject blank) to ncpsp@mail.remind.com and follow the prompts in the 
reply.  You can unsubscribe at any time by e-mailing the same address with “unsubscribe” in the subject line. 

http://cre.scdsb.on.ca/
mailto:ncpsp@mail.remind.com


General Feedback from the Survey 
(Number in brackets indicates number of times a similar response was repeated) 

 

SUMMARY OF RESPONSES RELATED TO THE QUESTION,òWHAT ARE WE DOING AT NOTTAWASAGA CREEMORE THAT YOU LIKEó? 
Compassionate, caring, fantastic, and empathetic staff/teachers (9) 
Sharing on social media to help us feel connected (9) 
Remind App/text reminders (9) 
School garden (9) 
Size of the school/small town feel (5) 
Friendly office staff (4) 
Supports for students with learning challenges (3) 
Students feel welcome, part of the community and engaged (2) 
Great fundraisers (i.e.- produce) (2) 
Open door feeling in principal’s office (2) 
Breakfast with Santa (2) 
Teachers do a great job communicating (2) 
Community events and involvement (2) 
Teachers and principal have vested interest in the whole child (academic, social, paying attention to their interests and talents) 
Great support when there are issues with friends  
High expectations  
Keeping students on track  
Author visits and guest speakers  
No one falls through the cracks  
Local education  
Teachers are accessible when you want to speak with them  
principal always smiling and happy  
Physical facility is always clean  
Admin leadership  
Grade 4/5 skiing elective  
Shlocky  
Yearbook  
Collaboration between older and younger students  
Love seeing principal and teachers outside greeting students in the morning  
Teachers connect student’s interests to learning  
Outdoor learning opportunities  
 

SUMMARY OF RESPONSES RELATED TO THE QUESTION, òWHAT WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE CHANGE AT NOTTAWASAGA CREEMOREó? 
Would like to see more community involvement (i.e. partnering with seniors at Creedan Valley) x2 
Would like to see more outdoor learning x2 
More trips outside of the school/local excursions x2 
Would like to see more choices for independent learning and encouragement for exploring individual interests x2 
Would like to see less worksheets and more opportunity for creativity  
Flexibility in bussing policies and stops  
Used to love the class Twitter feed but teacher doesn’t use it this year, would like to see all teachers regularly share what is going on in the class  
Communication has decreased as my child has gotten older  
Would like to have more email communication with teachers   
Would like to see more support for students about how to respond to peers with behavioural issues   
Head lice education for parents  
Would like to have more communication re- my student with an IEP  
More non-athletic extra curriculars (i.e. clubs)  
Would like to see evening performances for parents that work to attend, even every second year would be amazing  
Sometimes feel there are too many rules, “pick your battles”  
More volunteer opportunities in our child’s class  
Would like to see more lunch supervision  
Incorporating more coping and relationship skills on a daily basis  
Sub day or booster juice day  
Fun fair  
Would love to have French Immersion at the school  
Parents to be notified of Spirit Days  
Would like to see more arts  
Would like recess to be more than 40 min/day  



General comments/questions 
We appreciate all of you, we love NCPS, best school ever, keep up the great work (6) 
Not sure if newsletter is online or sent home with the kids (2) 
Love the front foyer “unlearn” display 
Not sure what technology based learning is happening in my child’s class  
Not sure where to find info about specific policies 
Could newsletter be emailed out?  
Concerns around exposure to wifi  
Poor results in EQAO math?  
 
Updates and responses to some of the feedback and questions from the survey:  

 In an attempt to be accessible to the greatest amount of people, our monthly newsletter has been posted on the website, emailed to website subscrib-
ers, posted on social media (Facebook and Twitter) as well as sent via the Remind App.  Paper copies are also available in the office and send home 
to any parent who has requested this (at this  time we only have one family that we send a paper copy to). Based on feedback from the survey, as 
well as recent changes to our email system, we are now going to begin to send an email version of the newsletter to families with emails on file.  

 In response to the question about where general information can be found.  Information such as code of conduct, bussing policy, dress code, home-
work policy, school safety, and much more are located in the front 14 pages of the school agenda, which is provided to all students at NCPS at no 
cost.  In terms of general notifications about events such as Spirit Days, we recommend that you follow either one of our social media sites, the 
“Remind” App and also watch for notices in your child’s agenda.  If at any time you have a question about a policy, procedure or communication, 
please don’t hesitate to call your child’s teacher or write a note in the agenda and we would be glad to answer!    

 Thanks to those who expressed an interest in volunteering at the school, we are always looking for volunteers!  To those who indicated on their sur-
vey that they would like to volunteer, thank you!  We will contact you shortly to set this up.  As a general rule, in order to avoid conflicts of interest, 
aside from field trips, schools do not tend to place volunteers with their own child’s class.  We have a number of other opportunities such as helping 
with reading, driving for athletics and fundraising. If you would like to volunteer at the school, please contact the office to get the appropriate paper-
work to have your criminal record check completed, this is a requirement of all school volunteers.  

 For those that are interested in fundraising or who provided fundraising feedback regarding suggestions such as expanded lunch programs and fun 
fair, I would invite you to attend school council to have a voice in our fundraising discussions.  In order to run successful fundraisers, we rely heavily 
on volunteer support which would be required to implement new fundraisers.  At the beginning of each year, council approves fundraising for the year, 
attempting to limit new fundraisers to 1 per year so we are not asking for too much from families.  In addition, council often listens to presentations 
from various fundraising companies in order to choose which opportunities best suit the school community.  We always welcome new participants on 
council to support school improvement  and fundraising initiatives!  

 We have been in conversations with Creedan Valley to do some partnering.  We are just beginning a penpal program with some of our intermediate 
students. Additionally, we are looking into a program called “Cyberseniors”, an exciting technology based mentorship program, for next school year.  

 In response to one inquiry about math scores, it is true that math scores are low provincially.  Although scores are low, we are pleased to share that 
Grade 3 scores at NCPS are higher than both board and provincial averages. As part of our school improvement plan, we have been working to im-
prove achievement in the area of mathematics.  Some of the strategies in place include: 

 1) Looking at multi year data to identify trends over time in order to put targeted interventions in place.   
 2) Working as a family of schools with Clearview, Byng, New Lowell and Stayner Collegiate to review date between elementary and secondary,  
               identify trends regarding specific mathematics topics where students struggle or where scores decrease over time.  The teachers involved then  
      co-plan lessons to address those specific areas.  
 3) This year, we have appointed a math lead who attends additional professional learning.  This math lead (Mrs. Whitley) then facilitates school  
               based learning opportunities for other teachers within the school.  This occurs both at staff meetings as well as during school based “Professional 
               Learning Communities” 
 4)   Many teachers are participating in additional math related professional learning opportunities.  Some of these opportunities include 
                “STEAM” (which stands for science, technology, engineering, art and math) and “Numer-Artsy” which both involve the integration of math and  
                 the arts; school based professional learning about using assessment and feedback to improve student achievement; an outdoor education pilot  
                 project which looks at engaging students in all areas of the curriculum through outdoor learning experiences; participation in the board run in 
                 quiry,  “leveraging technology tools for deep learning” which looks at improving student engagement and achievement through the use of technol 
                 ogy; and a school based book study on “Mathematical Mind sets” by Joanne Boaler which looks improving student attitudes and self-esteem in  
                 the area of mathematics learning.  

 As a result of school fundraising (Breakfast with Santa), we are able to subsidize $20 off off of one field trip for each student in the school this year. 

 In an attempt to minimize the amount of cash that students are carrying back and forth to school for fundraising initiatives, 31% of our families are 
subscribed to and using “School Cash Online” which allows you to make payments from the comfort of your home.  For instructions on how to set up 
an account, please contact the office.  

 
Thanks to the families who completed the survey.  Your feedback is valuable and will be shared with school staff and school council to set direction for the 
school.  Many of the feedback items have been discussion points at school council which is open for all members of the school community to attend.  We 
meet the first Tuesday of the month at 6pm in the school library and new participants are welcome and encouraged to attend at any time!  If you are not able 
to attend, once minutes have been passed, we also post them on the school website under “Parents”, “School Council”.  Our next meeting is Tuesday Febru-
ary 7th at 6pm.   
 
Thank you for your continued support of NCPS! 
Alison Golding (Principal) 


